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Van Vliet Views

It Was a Very Good
Year.:

In looking back over the last few

issues of this publication, much space was
spent discussing efforts to secure a planning
grant for Van Vliet Lake. The grant was
approved, a consultant hired, volunteers
were recruited and data was collected. Here
is a summary of what has taken place, where
we are now with the plan and what we need
to think about for the future.

About the Planning Grant

The spring and summer (*04) issues of the newsletter
give a good overview of objectives of the planning grant,
summer workdays, collection of data, etc. They can be
viewed at www.vanvlietlake.com.

The summary and all submitted comments from the
2004 VVLA Owner’s Survey have been turned over to
hired consultant Steve Mc Comas. The results were
presenied at the annual meeting.

We received a DNR small scale grant to purchase a
Dissolved Oxygen Meter. It has been received by Jeff
Burke who will begin sampling DO once the ice is safe.
Dissolved oxygen is a key indicator for “winter kill”. Fish
habitat can be evaluated by loss of bottom oxygen during
summer and lake nutrient releases from sediment reflect

conditions for plant and algal growths.

Steve Smithson met with Steve McComas on December
5 to review progress, tasks remaining, schedules, and the
next grant application. There is some very interesting
news regarding the Van Vliet environment for invasive
plants Eurasian Water Milfoil and Curly Leaf Pond

Weed. From the ph data (nutrient analysis) from the soft
sediment samples taken, these two invasive species should
not do well even if introduced into Van Vliet.

(cont. on page 3)

Winter, 2005

President Praises
Board in Annual
Report

Prefacing the report Tom Olson gave at the

annual meeting in August, he had this to say:
“Since our last annual meeting, we have

had an extraordinarily productive year. Itis a
direct result of the new energy and cooperation
which has occurred with our new Board.
There is a singleness of purpose, and, for the
first time, no divisiveness in our meetings. We
have been able to address issues, formulate
plans and move forward.”

In addition to the previously mentioned Lake
Management Plan, Olson cited these other
accomplishments:

v application for a second small grant to get a
dissolved oxygen meter to aid in planning and
evaluation

v formation of a committee to work on a
strategy to preserve the trust land property (“Van
Vliet Hemlocks™) on the north end of Van Vliet
Lake and southern 2/3 of Averill

v reassessment of the wisdom of seeking a
rezoning of Van Vliet Lake

v establishment of a website to provide
information to members and residents

v continuation of efforts to maintain a clean
boat landing

(cont. on next page)






